
July 12th, 2023 at 7:00 p.m., the Board of Supervisors of Orwell Township met at the 
Orwell Township building for their regular monthly meeting with all members present.  
 
The floor was open for public comment at 7:01 p.m. and immediately closed with no 
residents present.  
 
The minutes of the last monthly meeting were read. Jeff Robbins made a motion to 
accept the minutes as written. John Strope seconded the motion, Chad Cooley made it 
unanimous and the minutes of the last monthly meeting were approved as written. The 
Treasurer's Report was reviewed. Chad Cooley made a motion to accept it as written, 
Jeff Robbins seconded it, and John Strope made it unanimous. The treasurer’s report 
was approved as written.  
 
Road Report: 
Graded, Raked, Rolled and mowed roadsides throughout the month  
Chipped bad areas and Stoned Basswood Swail Road 
Took hump out of the end of a driveway per resident complaint 
Mowed the cemetery for the 4th of July 
Watered and oiled Roads 
Cut ripples from chopped hills 
Belts and bearing went in the flail mower, waiting on parts to fix 
Took delivery of Bonin Rd. pipe 
 
All Bills on hand were paid. 
 
The board reviewed the current plans for the land development regarding Keith and 
Catherine Bonin. This is pending DEP’s approval. 
 
The Impact Fee Monies came in throughout the month for $294,504.88. 
 
Projected for 2024, Bonin Road ranked number 1 overall for the dirt and gravel road 
project rankings with Dehann Rd. ranking 12th overall. 
 
 
Pending business regarding Frontier damage claims and Goodwin Rd. turnaround is still 
pending at this time. 
 
 
 
 

                                                                                Meeting Adjourned, 7:45 p.m.                   
 
 

Mia M. Beebe, Secretary/Treasurer 
 

_____________ Approved      


